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BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MEETING MINUTES

JANUARY 24, 2012
The workshop session was called to order at 7:05 PM.  Present were Selectwoman Bik, Selectmen Sawyer, Marchand, Wozniak and Haughey; Town Administrator Keyes; Mrs. Moquin, Town Accountant; and Mr. Suprenant, DPW Director. 

Town Administrator Reports

Personnel – Vacation Buyback – Ms. Staples, Town Clerk and Mr. Walsh, Inspectional Services were present.  Mr. Keyes said the current policy states that department heads can buy back 240 hours but more than 240 hours are being carried over.  He wants to change the policy, pay employees for 240 hours only and wipe the slate clean.  Employees will need to use their vacation or lose it.  Mr. Sawyer made a motion based on Mr. Keyes’ recommendation to pay employees 240 hours and then wipe the slate clean, seconded by Ms. Bik.  Chairman Haughey said they would pay them up to 240 hours.  Mr. Keyes said they will lose the hours and he discussed this with Town Counsel.  Mr. Keyes said if the policy passes there will be no carry over and will put an agreement together.  Vote unanimous.

Mr. Keyes said the warrant articles will be ready on Friday morning and he reviewed them with Town Counsel.
Mr. Sawyer said he is aware of a petition to pave Staples Lane.  
There was discussion about the Parks & Recreation budget.   Ms. Bik said a vote was taken two years ago for Parks & Recreation to be under the DPW.  Mr. Keyes said he would get a legal opinion.

Town Accountant’s Budget (Exhibit A) - Mr. Keyes said the Town Accountant’s salary increased to reflect her four year degree and qualifications.  He is requesting to enter into a negotiation for a contract and will put in educational incentives with a stipulation for her to stay five years.  The assistant’s salary increased 2%; professional and technical increased, office supplies are basic; travel and seminars increased because they need to maintain certifications; and dues and subscriptions increased.  

DPW Budget (Exhibit B) - Mr. Suprenant said sewer salaries are increasing 2% and the sewer line item for maintenance is the amount paid to Woonsocket.  He said replacement of equipment (1st page) increased by $30,000 for the water meter replacement and is proposing a three year contract.  The GPS lease is a new item.  He said debt is not going to change.   Mrs. Moquin said interest is coming down a little bit.  Water fund salaries are being increased by 2%.  There is no current retirement of debt.  

The water and rate study will be submitted soon.

Mr. Marchand has no comment about the DPW’s budget.

The meeting adjourned at 7:35 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Kim Milliken 

